## CASCADES CLUB MINUTES AUGUST 15, 1989

- 1. The regular meeting of the Cascades Club Executive took place on Tuesday, August 15, 1989 at 8:00 PM. Present were Chris Holloway, Pres., Doug Taylor, V. Pres., Chris Beasley, Secy., and Jean Seguin, Bldg. & Grounds.
- 2. Two members have requested use of the club: Micheline Leduc for a meeting of the women's shelter group on September 13th, and Melva Wilson, for a shower on September 2nd. Both requests were approved unanimously, and the fee waived for both. For Melva's shower, the bar will be opened by another member, if necessary. C. Holloway is to discuss this with her.
- 3. Upcoming events for the fall were discussed. The following events and dates were decided on:
  - Work Bee Saturday, September 23, 1989; 10:00 A.M.

The purpose of the work bee is to build new steps leading up to the main entrance door in front from the parking lot. Jean Seguin is in charge. Jean is to obtain prices for crushed stone and for railroad ties. Jean is also to talk to Ron Grant concerning donated supplies (possibly railroad ties), and to Keith Saunders concerning the design.

Open House

Saturday, September 30, 1989. Squast Tousument.

Children's Halloween Party Saturday, October 28th, 1989; 2-5 P.M.

- Rostad Night

Sunday, October 29, 1989.

This annual event will be organized, as usual, by Lee Grant.

The phone chain for the above events is to be organized by Chris Holloway.

## Upcoming events (cont'd):

- Adult's Saturday, December 9, 1989.

  Christmas

  Party/
  Casino Night
- Children's Saturday, December 16, 1989.
  Christmas
  Party
- Annual Possibly during April, 1990, with an General evening dance to follow.

  Meeting
- 4. Concerning a time sharing agreement between the Municipality of West Hull and the Club, Chris Holloway announced that an agreement on protocol has been reached. A Memorandum of Agreement is being drafted by Benoit Brunet of the Municipality, and will be reviewed by the executive at the next meeting. Highlights of the agreement in principle are:
  - The Municipality will have use of the Club for two nights per week in return for snow plowing, as necessary, for the winter season, at no further cost to the Cascades Club. In the event the Club is not used to the maximum availability in accordance with the agreement, the Municipality will continue to plow throughout the season.
  - The effective date is to be determined.
  - In the event the Municipality wishes to use the Club for social activities, the Club has final responsibility for approving the type of activity and date.

The executive discussed carrying the agreement beyond the winter season, and decided to review the subject during the spring, with the possibility of continuing the agreement in exchange for lawn mowing services.

5. The upcoming West Hull Festival was next discussed. It will take place Friday, August 25 to Sunday, August 27 on the grounds of the Chelsea School. The Cascades Club participation (Tea Room) will be on Saturday only.

Chris Holloway talked with Francois Lemay (organizer of Festival) and Benoit Brunet. The Municipality is offering local organizations the opportunity to sell tickets to the Friday night Bavarian Beer Night, and keep \$3.00 profit for

each ticket sold. C. Holloway said he would try to sell 10 tickets. Other members of the executive declined participation, feeling it was too much work for too little profit.

## Other items discussed were:

- There will be cold sandwiches for all volunteers, provided free by the Municipality.
- There will be a tent set up for the Club, within 100 feet of three electric outlets. We have to provide our own extension cords.
- Water will be available from the school building.

The list of duties from the July 1989 minutes was discussed. Chris Holloway is to work the final shift and return all items to the club afterwards. Personal items should be tagged.

- 6. During the meeting, Doug Taylor recorded the receipts for memberships. There were quite a few overpayments, which Murray McAllindon will have to repay.
- 7. The next meeting will be Tuesday, September 19, 1989, at 8:00 P.M.